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& Tree Surgery

Over 10 years experience at commercial and domestic
grounds mainienance.
NPTC approved tree surgery.
All aspects of tree work undertaken.

Tree & Shrub Planting, tledge Trimming,
Hedge Laying, Agricultural & Domestic Fencing,
Turfmg / Seeding, Rough Areas Cleared,
Rubbish Removal.

Lawn Care:

Weed Control, Spraying,
Grass Cutting, Strimming,
Scarilying, Acrating,
Fertilizing.

Competitive Rates, Free Quotations.

- Contact: Daniel or Maﬁhew Haines
01633 400548, 07930 893680, 07930 893678
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December and January 2005

February 2006.

Dear Parishioners,

It had been the worst winter on record and a family in the most remote mountains of Canada were cut off for months. Trapping was almost impossible and they barely secured enough food to survive. They had no contact with another living soul and became the urgent target of the Red Cross Rescue. Eventually the team got through and knocked at the door of the family home. The old Trapper opened the door to be greeted with, “Hello! Red Cross!” “Oh dear,” said the Trapper “It’s been such a bad winter I don’t think we can give anything this year.” 

I was also reminded of the story of a nun sitting at her window. She opened a letter from home and out popped a new crisp £10 pound note. As she read the letter her eye was caught by the sight of a poorly dressed man on the street below. She thought the man looked quite ill so she placed the money in an envelope upon which she wrote “Don’t Despair” and tossed it out of the window. The man picked up the envelope, opened it and looked up at her, smiled and tipped his hat.

The next day there was a knock at the convent door. Opening it, she found the man from the previous day holding out a handful of pound coins to her. “What’s this? I don’t understand,” she said.

“Lady,” he replied, “it’s your cut. ‘Don’t   Despair’ paid five to one yesterday.”

It is easy to get miserable and depressed about money but why waste all that energy? It’s far more sense to tackle the problem head on.

The tower at St Peter’s Newchurch will need between £30000 and £50000 to keep the Church open. However, this must be used as an opportunity to highlight the importance of regular giving in each of our four parishes not just in terms of maintenance, re-ordering or enlarging but the more pressing and rising costs of week to week running. We face a future where Health and Safety Legislation alone will put a large extra burden on each congregation and the time has come to share with the whole community how perilous the future of our Churches really is. 

We will need not only the abundant good will which has always been forthcoming but a challenge to everyone if our Churches are to remain open and available for both the happy and sad times and to help many people through some of life’s most difficult experiences. Even our larger Churches could not stand an out of the blue blow like that of Newchurch.

If you come to Church please look just what you give regularly and even if you don’t come to Church now please think of making a regular contribution to ensure that the Church is still here when you need it. 

I am sure that together we can continue enjoying community life together and we shall be offering new, different and modern ways of worshipping and of being the Church at different times and on different days to our regular services. 

Please keep the gallant band of workers at Newchurch particularly in the front of your prayers.

With every good wish,

Hugh Trenchard.
SHIRENEWTON SUNDAY CLUB 

Going Back to Last Year
As well as raising money for our new extension, Shirenewton Church continues to look to help others both in this country and abroad. As Jesus said, ‘Love God and help others’

The Sunday Club (which meets every Sunday at The Chantry) worked very hard over Christmas and along with some other events raised the following money.

· The Sunday Club Mini Fair raised £210 for the Tiger Club which supports orphaned street children in Uganda and Ethiopia. This along with the £98.55 raised at the Singing Carols Round the Christmas Tree comes to  £308.55. 
· The Nativity and Carols raised £136.85 and this was sent to The Children’s Society.

· The Christingle Service raised £284.72.  This was combined with £256.50 which was raised by Bob Millar sporting his kilt and a large balloon on his head in Bath. A cheque for £541.28   was sent to The Archbishop’s Fund which helps group projects for those in need in Wales 

Not bad for a little village Sunday school. Thank you to everyone who supported us. Brilliant! 

Dates for this term

	Date
	Time
	Venue

	2nd Feb
	9.45
	Family Service in the Church          

	12 Feb  
	9.45
	Sunday Club – The Chantry

	19th Feb
	9.45
	Sunday Club – The Chantry

	26th Feb
	9.45
	Sunday Club – The Chantry

	5th Mar
	9.45

          
	Sunday Club – The Chantry



	12th Mar
	9.45 
	Sunday Club – The Chantry



	19th Mar
	9.45
	Sunday Club – The Chantry



	26th Mar
	9.45
	Mothering Sunday & Family Service in the Church

	2nd April
	9.45
	Sunday Club – The Chantry
	


Shirenewton Sunday Club welcomes 

all children from 3 years. 
Do come and join us.

Jane Smith-Haddon 
641 525

Glynis MacDonald
641 818

 (Want to join Sunday Club??? Ring Jane Smith Haddon 641525 for more details)

Parish Magazine Subscriptions.

Magazine subscriptions of £5.00 for the ten editions of the 2005 magazine are now due. Would you kindly arrange to pay your regular delivery person.

Our thanks go to; Paul and Anne at the Village Shop and the team of regulars who collect the subscriptions and distribute the magazine.

Shirenewton Church 200 Club

The winners of the Grand Christmas Draw in December were: -

104
Charlotte Moore
£100


  17
Mike Penny

£50


 67
Gareth Thomas

£25

111
Mrs. Highfield

£25

During February and March we will be collecting subscriptions for the 200 Club for the year April 2006/2007. The prizes for this year will be:- 1st £40, 2nd £20, 3rd £20, and 4th £10 with extra prizes at Christmas. Half the money collected is distributed as prize money. The following will collect the £10 per number subscription: -  Barbara Davies, Pauline Dutton, John Nicholas, Peter Jones.
It would be much appreciated and a great help with the collection process if you could give your subscriptions to your normal collector as you see them over the next couple of months, otherwise someone will call on you before the end of March. If you are not a member and would like to join, please call me on 641677 or Barbara on 641553.

 

Thank you as always for your continued support.

 

From The Registers

19th December a funeral service was held for Ida Annie Phyliss Reece 1921 – 2005.
30th November a service of Baptism was held for Imogen Mary Sanderlock, daughter of Carl James and Nancy Elizabeth.

21st December a service of Baptism was held for Ethan John Holden, son of Gavin Anthony and Emma Elizabeth.
Concert in Shirenewton Church

The Award Winning Chepstow Male Voice Choir !

Friday Evening  10th March.

Tickets £6.00

To Raise money for the Church Extension

Please Ring Glynis on 641 818 to book your ticket now!!!
Shirenewton Community Council

Meeting held on 12th December 2005     

6 members of the Council were joined by County Councillor Graham Down and Mr. John Nettleship of Caerwent Community Council.

The meeting began with an address from Mr. Nettleship regarding two items of concern for both Shirenewton and Caerwent Community Councils. 

We were told the MoD is considering relinquishing their responsibility for the wooded areas surrounding the Hill Fort (near Coombe Farm).  It seems probable that these areas of woodland will be offered for sale.  Mr. Nettleship is anxious that access for all to the ancient monuments within the area be safeguarded regardless of the future of the woodland. A site meeting between members of both Community Councils will take place in early 2006 to consider ways of taking the matter forward.

Mr. Nettleship also expressed concern over future access to the Bicca Common. He feels both Councils should take steps to protect the Rights of those people living within the bounds of the Common and of visitors to the Common. Those rights are likely to be challenged by the continued activities of Mr. Mark Roberts who now masquerades as Lord Roberts of Trellech and who apparently intends to exercise some of the Manorial Rights that are associated with that title.  Cllr. Harvey is to investigate the matter further. 

Police Report
Unfortunately no member of the local constabulary was able to attend the meeting.
Matters Arising
The letter box has now been returned to School Hill, Mynyddbach. Members expressed their thanks to Mr. Down for his continued efforts regarding the matter.
The two pairs of Squeeze Belly Gates have now been installed at either end of the footpath through the Churchyard.
 Planning Matters 

Two Applications were received for consideration both of which were recommended for approval.  The Applications were for:-

1.  A sun lounge at Ysgubor Ceryn, Earlswood;  and

2.  An extension to the kitchen and lounge areas at Latimer Farm, Earls-  wood.

The County Planning Department have approved an Application to build a conservatory at Pennsylvania Farm, Usk Road. 

Matters of Local Concern

Very few matters have been brought to the attention of councillors this month. Does this mean our community is almost perfect ?

The Notice Board that was removed from the entrance to the School is now likely to be erected adjacent to the letter box on School Hill, Mynyddbach.

The Highways Authority will again be reminded of the continued dangerous state of the highway adjacent to Upper Tump Farm, Earlswood. A permanent repair to the problem is now long overdue.

Interviews for the post of Clerk to the Community Council are almost complete. The successful applicant is expected to be appointed before our next meeting. 

Meeting held 9th. January 2006  

10 members were joined by Cllr. Graham .Down and PC Andy Mason.  

The Chairman began the meeting by welcoming a new member, Mrs. Joanne Morgan, to her first meeting. He also welcomed Mrs. Carole Jones who has been appointed as Community Council Clerk to replace the outgoing Clerk, Mr. Bob Phelps. 

Police Report
PC Mason confirmed a number of incidents in the area during the past month. These included a shed break-in at the Grondra, an abandoned stolen car in Mounton and an attempted car break-in at Blethyn Close, Mynyddbach. He emphasised the importance of not leaving valuables or documents visible in locked cars – lock them in the boot or take them with you. There were three minor accidents on the Usk Road during the month.

A number of arrests had been made including persons living at a holiday let in Earlswood that were suspected of involvement in various burglaries in the area. He also confirmed that a large organised gang of bogus house callers working in South Wales (including our area) and Southern England had been arrested.

Matters Arising from the minutes of the previous meeting.

A site meeting has been arranged for interested parties to discuss the future of the Llanmelyn Hill Fort area on Tuesday 10th. January.

A Training Day for Community Councillors and Clerks will be held at the Senior Citizens Centre, Chepstow on Saturday 21st. January.

The format of the Village Plan Questionnaire has been discussed and is near completion. The next meeting of the sub-group charged with producing the new Village Plan will be held on Monday 23rd. January and will be considering means of funding of the project. 

Planning Matters
No Applications were presented for consideration and no new decisions had been received from the County Planning Department.

Matters of Local Concern
Complaints were received regarding an unmarked and unlit pile of hardcore left outside Olive Cottage, Shirenewton. It was felt this was a serious traffic hazard. Members were surprised that the drive entrance appears to have been widened without planning permission. However a letter from the owner of the property to the Council confirmed that members of the Planning Authority had visited the site and indicated that such work could be carried out without prior planning permission.

Members felt a Shirenewton Community Council website should be set up. At present a page of the Shirenewton website is set aside for Council matters though the information on it needs to be updated. It is hoped to make more use of this present website in the immediate future. The eventual aim will be to set up a website specifically for Community Council matters. It is expected to cost about £200 to set up and about £50 per year to maintain.

The Recreation Hall play area is becoming increasingly untidy. It is hoped to buy appropriate rubbish bins for the area and arrange for their collection on a regular basis.

Serious complaints have been received about the dangerous nature of the newly resurfaced highway in the vicinity of Shirenewton School. The Highways Department are to be contacted regarding the matter.              

Residents of Earlswood are pleased that the roads were gritted regularly during the recent cold spell. However some of the static grit bins are missing while others have yet to be refilled. Highways Department to be made aware of the situation.

The area originally set aside for allotments in Mynyddbach is now a wilderness. Enquiries are to be made regarding the clean-up and possible future use of the area.

The Chairman and members bade farewell to Bob Phelps. This was the last meeting at which he would be officiating before his retirement from post. He has been the Clerk for the past 24 years during which time he has undertaken an enormous amount of work on behalf of the community. We all thank him and wish him well for the future. He was presented with a small gift to mark the occasion.     

The meeting closed at 10:00 pm. The date of the next meeting was set as Monday 6th. February 2006. 

Peter Jones

Library !     Library !

The BOOKSTOP MOBILE LIBRARY will be calling at Earlswood Hall on the following Tuesdays between 3:55 and 4:15 pm.

29thNovember    20thDecember    10thJanuary    31stJanuary    21stFebruary

For further information please ring Abergavenny Library on 01873 735980
Shirenewton and Mynydd Bach Neighbourhood Watch 


On the night of Sunday to Monday, 8th to 9th January, two incidents of crime were reported in the Mynydd Bach area of Shirenewton.
The first was called in at 0348 hrs when two males were disturbed having smashed the rear side window of a car in Blethyn Close. They were both wearing light coloured baseball caps, and ran off.
The second incident was reported later, where during that night someone had entered a shed and stolen a set of golf clubs. Fortunately, for some reason they were dumped in a neighbouring garden and recovered the following morning.

Possibly connected was the sighting of a grey Vauxhall Astra, maybe a GTE model, in the Shirenewton and Chepstow areas.

Any information to Chepstow Police on 01291 623993 or to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111.

Next meeting for Shirenewton Local Neighbourhood Watch 7.30 p.m. on 26th January at the Huntsman Hotel.
Shirenewton W.I.



November 17th

Auriol Horton gave an interesting account of her attendance at a recent Local Federation meeting. She was able to report that nationally, although 16 local groups had closed, 38 new W.I. groups had started up. There are now 1576 WI. members in Gwent. The meeting made reference to the success of the W.I. web site www.womens-institute.org.uk. This site is recommended for an appreciation of the scope of W.I. affairs, nationally and internationally. 

Francis David’s illustrated talk ‘Clean water in Ugandan villages’ was very informative.

These were not the ghastly images of war that we are used to associating with ‘Uganda’. Francis spent a year teaching in South Uganda, and her experiences were of a simple country life, in a land of many natural resources. 

The water problem is not one of scarcity - nearby Lake Victoria is four times the size of Wales! However the ponds and streams are often not fit to drink, and the rural population do not have the knowledge, or equipment, to build the simplest and best solution to this problem - wells. 

We were impressed, by the way in which the charitable trust Francis was promoting, galvanised the whole village into action; sharing the planning, and expecting labour, local resources and provisions to be provided by the villagers who were to benefit from the new well. 

Members were keen to ask questions following the talk, and we hope the impromptu collection we made goes a little way towards the next project.
Gaerllwyd Women’s Meetings:  – at Gaerllwyd Baptist Chapel

Next Sisterhood meeting is on 7th December when the speaker will be Mrs. Sally Price. On 21st December will be our carol service with Mr. Graham Moore from Newport. Both meetings will be at 2.30.
Fair Trade News

I'm still wearing my MAKEPOVERTYHISTORY band.  

You don't see many now.


WHAT DID THE G8 AGREE?
(Source of data Common Cause: Action Aid's info for supporters Autumn 2005)


1. The debt deal promised to cancel SOME of the debt owed by SOME
very poor countries.  A good start.

2. On aid a total of $50 billion by 2010 was promised. While this
increase is welcome, it is still too little - and LESS THAN HALF is
new money.
3. The G8 committed to AIDS treatment for all who need it by 2010. 
But without a huge increase in funds this will not be achievable.
4. TRADE - Ah well. NO real progress was made.

While we discuss EU rebates, trade is still no fairer for poor countries.  Tariffs on manufactured goods still prevent these countries' development.

BUT you can choose to buy fairly traded goods.  If all the supporters of MAKEPOVERTYHISTORY bought these goods regularly (not just the token C'mas card pack or the odd packet of Teadirect)  real change
can be effected.
As ever borrow a catalogue from SPAR or contact me or Traidcraft for details.

Marion McAdam 641 316  msm316@gmail.com
PYP– Parish Youth Page

Good Morrow Gentle Folkes,


Tis I, your friendly little hound dog – fresh from the goings on up at Earlswood Hall where Robin Hood – that Hunky Handsome Hero – outwitted the dastardly Sheriff of Nottingham. I was so impressed that I decided to join the Band of Outlaws. I’ve sent away for an application form but can you help me fill it in?

                Application Form to Join Robin Hood’s Merry Men.

1) You must _____on all formal occasions

2) You must be able to ____________ i.e. Much the Miller,   Parker the Lacky,  Belinda the Countess, etc

3) _____ are obligatory

4) You must attend _____every Maundy mass.

5) You must be _____ at al times.

6) Once a week you must _____.    

7) You must be able to let off 20 _____in under a minute.

8) The Sheriff’s mother will be collecting _____every Thursday, Friday and Saturday 

9) You will _____in the presence of the Sheriff 

10) You will offer prince John _____every time he visits the locality 

11) You will address all Norman Soldiers as  _____

12) When addressing Maid Marion, it is customary to _____
13) You are to kneel in the presence of a nun with a _____

14) No _____ allowed

Thanks for your help. I’m off to Earlswood Wood now to join that band of merry outlaws. Robbing the poor to give to the rich…   PYP!
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1st Shirenewton Guides.

It seems a long time since we reported on our winter “camp”. We spent the last couple of meetings of 2005 making various craft objects on a Christmas theme and sent home made cards to some of the people who have helped throughout the year. Our last evening was one of pampering with the Guides trying out their choice of activity from basic yoga, Indian Head massage, nail bar, leg massages and relaxation. Everyone seemed to enjoy it although the relaxation bit was difficult as several members got the giggles! 

Our new term has started and we welcomed 7 new Guides to the unit – we are now bursting at the seems. We celebrated with a hat party. There were some great creations on the “cat walk” (or should that be “hat walk”?) from a full Christmas dinner to one destined for a Buck House garden party. Sophies’ played a tune and Kittens’ lit up! Well done to you all. Plans for the term are still being finalised but we will be choosing patrol activities and setting various challenges as well as learning some traditional Guiding skills in preparation for summer camp. We will be attending “Medieval Mayhem” an International camp based very locally. We will be meeting and working with Guides from Australia, Canada, Mexico, Taiwan, Barbados, Russia, Ghana, Ireland – and Lancashire (it’s a foreign country to me – I’m from Yorkshire)! We also hope to try a night hike.

We now have a new leader in training. Her first task is to decide on a name but welcome Rachel. Lastly thank you to all the parents who willingly gave time last term to ensure we had adequate adult cover for meetings. We will need some help again to cover holidays but I still have a list of “volunteers”……

Yours in Guiding



Kestrel:

Helen Cann - 
650835




Kitten

Amanda Turner
650763




Zebra

Tracey Ashton 
650692






Rachel Gough

Brownie Report




Four Legged Friends

 This month we have had two sets of visitors who have set the Brownie’s swooning – not the local cub unit, these were four legged visitors. Amanda Tindall, a Chepstow Guider and Guide dog walker brought ‘Beech’, a 10 month Labrador/ retriever to our meeting. Beech is training to be a guide dog. He was very enthusiastic and adorable although the Brownies decided that he did need a little more practice before guiding blind people across roads. Amanda told us a lot about training a Guide dog as well as some lesser known facts like ‘the code’ to tell a Guide dog it was O.K. to go for a wee. (If you really want to know ask a Brownie).You learn interesting facts like this in Brownies! The following week Annabelle and Jo Hancock brought in their 8 week old puppy, Beanie, who was equally adorable and very sleepy. Beanie’s mum came too and we learnt all about looking after puppies from Annabelle and Jo. Some of the Brownies are using these visits to help them complete their ‘Friends to Animals’ badge.
Jackie Broughton

Shirenewton Church Website and Shopping Portal 

Firstly, a thank you to all those who used the church shopping links over
Christmas. We saw a significant leap in commission which gets 2006 off to a good start. Keep up the good work.

It’s been a busy New Year on the website. We have now added a 'special
discounts and shopping news page'. From time to time we get special offers from the shops featured on the site. These are typically discount coupon  codes which you enter as you check out and pay. They may be anything from free delivery to a percentage off the total. I managed to get this up and running before Christmas when there were some good offers. If anyone found the link and took advantage of them I'd be interested to know. So we strongly suggest that you check out the special discounts and shopping news page before shopping. 

For those interested, I am publishing this specials page using a blog from
blogger.com. This is a free Google product. Whilst not suitable for an
entire website, it does mean its quick to publish, manage and delete 
information on this particular page. Blogs were designed for online diaries
and have come into the news thanks to the American servicemen and women in the gulf using blogs as a means to communicating with home and sharing their thoughts. Blogs are an ideal means of running a society news page so, if you are a local society and want a news page, sign up for a blog - I'll be happy to provide a link to it.

Back to the website; have you, like me, been struggling to manage all those digital photos you took at Christmas and on holiday? Do I have an answer for you - and its free! So under the 'be a whizz' section take a look at 'managing digital photos'. A superb free tool for managing photos, editing, captioning, making cd albums and sharing across the web - use as much or as little of the functionality. At worst it is a great photo album. 

I've also added a link to www.staysafeonline.org from the home page (just
under be a whizz). And, a bit of serious fun, on the 'fun stuff' page I've
added a link to a password checker. This cool online tool allows you to
enter a password and have it scored for 'difficulty to crack'. Hint - if you
want to score big time add some punctuation to your password.

Finally - for all those, like myself trying to defy the laws of middle age
spread. Why not try the Italian pasta diet?

1. You walka pasta da bakery..
2. You walka pasta da candy store.
3. You walka pasta da ice cream shop.
4. You walka pasta da table and fridge.

You will lose weight!

Remember the church website has a lot of community information as well as the shopping portal - please use it.

David Cornwell
webmaster
Shirenewton Whist Drives

The Old Year finished with a bumper Christmas Drive on the 1st December and the New Year started well with 26 players enjoying a warm bright room and the “new facilities” which were not only appreciated but admired.    With the aid of torches we coped with the obstacle course between the car park and the new brightly lit entrance and the weather was kind by holding back the rain, snow, fog and wind!!

Although semi-partner Drives are becoming popular on the Whist Circuit, for the time being we are continuing with Progressive Drives.   Fortunately we are well supported by neighbouring areas as we have only 4 local players.     The proceeds from the Drive are entirely for the benefit of the Recreation Hall and it would be heartening to have some more local support.

We start at 7.30 p.m. promptly on the lst Thursday of each month at the Recreation Hall.   The next Drive will be on 2nd February followed by 2nd March.    
Enquiries to Auriol Horton, 01291 641844
Stargazing in February
The planet Saturn is high in the sky throughout the night. In the evening it lies in the faint constellation of Cancer, to the South below and to the left of the bright stars Castor and Pollux in the constellation of Gemini. The Moon lies near Saturn on 11 February. 

The very bright planet Venus is now appearing early in the morning, rising in the East at approximately 5am.  

The end of February is the best time to view the elusive planet Mercury this year. As it is the innermost planet, it is always close to the Sun. From 20 February to the month’s end, Mercury appears due West as the first stars are appearing at around 6.30 pm. It is quite bright but is easily lost against the glow of the dusk sky. It looks like a bright, untwinkling star, low on the horizon. Mercury is similar in size to the Moon and is also covered in craters. However you need a spacecraft to see the craters - NASA’s Messenger spacecraft is on its way to Mercury, and is due to arrive there in the Spring of 2011.
The Red Planet Mars lies to the west. It is fading as it moves further from Earth. At mid-month it passes below the Pleiades star cluster. The First Quarter Moon lies near Mars on 5 February. 

The Southern evening sky is dominated by the glorious constellation of Orion the Hunter. Four bright stars represent his shoulders and legs whilst a further three form his belt.

Sirius, the sky’s brightest star lies to the lower left of Orion, the “Dog Star” appears particularly bright because it happens to lie nearby compared with other stars, at a distance of 9 light years. This can be compared with the bright blue-white star at Orion’s right leg called Rigel. This is an extremely powerful star but at great distance, and is at least 60,000 times more luminous than the Sun.

Dave Thomas


The Bells, The Bells…….

Shirenewton Bell Ringers had there Winter Ringing Tour on Saturday 7th of January to the Upton-on-Severn area. We rang in 6 towers and had lunch in The Three Kings Inn at Hanley Castle. As Tom Mitchell our newest bell ringer who is eleven commented we went to an aptly named pub as it was epiphany.
We have rung two Quarter Peals. Both of them firsts for one of our ringers, 
Kate Stanley rang her first quarter on Sunday 27th November. She rang the treble to Grandsire Doubles, she rang very well and all congratulations to her, she has now gone on to start learning Bob Doubles from an inside bell. The band was 1. Kate Stanley;  2. David Price;  3. Pip Penney; 4. Nick Jones;  5. Mike Penney  conductor; 6. Simon Stanley. Jenny Millar rang her first quarter on an inside or working bell on Sunday 8th of January. She rang the second to a quarter of Plain Bob Doubles. It was commented on afterwards by Peter Bennett who kindly came out from St. Woolos Cathedral to call it for us how well she had rung for a first quarter on a working bell. Ringing your first quarter on a working bell redefines the ringer into a Change Ringer and it is a big step  in a ringers ringing life, Jenny is only 13 years old so this is a big achievement. A tremendous amount of concentration is required to ring a method for 43 or so minutes non stop. The band was 1. Pip Penney; 2. Jenny  Millar;  3. Anne Jones;  4. Mike Penney;  5. Peter S Bennett, conductor;  6. Bob Millar.

The upstairs ringing room is now in action and we have had a few practices and rung for one service upstairs. It is so much warmer in the middle of winter than in the large and airy body of the church.

Our plan is that we will ring for service twice and month downstairs, one of 
these times will be at a family service.

We would like to recruit some new adult ringers so if you fancy joining us 
on a Friday night for practice and in the Tredegar Arms afterward to quench your thirst contact Pip Penney, 01291650653 .mob 07714537314, e-mail pippenney@hotmail.com
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MUSICAL DIRECTOR: GRAHAM BULL

ADVANCE  NOTICE
A  Passiontide  Concert

SATURDAY  APRIL  1st   2006,  7.30pm

ST. MARY’S  PRIORY  CHURCH,  CHEPSTOW.

W. A.  MOZART

(b.  1756;   d.  1791)

A  celebration  of  the  250th  anniversary  of  his  birth

CHEPSTOW  CHORAL  SOCIETY  &  ORCHESTRA
Programme

Eine  Kleine  Nachtmusik

Vesperae  solennes  de  confessore

Requiem
Tickets (£8 / £6 conc.)  will be available shortly from Chepstow Bookshop/CCS members (tel. 01291 623310, 01291 622465). See local press for further details.

www.chepstowchoralsociety.org.uk
THE  MARTIN  SINGERS  and  FRIENDS

For the

Southern Ethiopia - Gwent Health Link

The Tropical Health and Education Trust (THET)

FRIDAY  17th  MARCH,  7.30pm

At the
St Mary’s Church, Abergavenny

(by kind permission and with the support of Rev. J. Winston)

THET supports health workers in less developed countries to meet their own goals and the needs of their communities through skills training and the development of hospitals and training schools. The rural poor and disadvantaged are the ultimate beneficiaries. THET is the national umbrella organisation for health Links between hospitals and medical schools in less developed countries and their counterparts in the UK. 

Links are long term partnerships for mutual benefit, and one such Link is the Southern Ethiopia - Gwent Health link, through Nevill Hall Hospital, Abergavenny, Royal Gwent Hospital, Newport and the Awassa College of Health Sciences and Dilla Hospital in southern Ethiopia. This Link started in 2000, and the success of the initial programme in training health professionals in surgical skills has led to further support for a wide range of other health care workers who are the front line of rural health care in southern Ethiopia. Health care to the majority of the population in Ethiopia is provided through 500 health centres, where there are no doctors. Heath officers manage emergencies and routine medical problems and provide a public health service with extremely limited resource. A Continuing Medical Education (CME) programme has been established through this link for these frontline health officers. Currently this CME model is being considered as role model in the country and aimed at developing a framework for a national CME programme with the support of the World Health Organisation.

This health Link raises money through voluntary contributions, and concerts and recitals are part of this programme.  The organisers based at Nevill Hall Hospital and Royal Gwent hospital are grateful to Rev. Winston and the Church for their enthusiastic support, to the Martin Singers and also to the local people, which have enabled this particular evening to be arranged. 

This concert will feature a mixed programme from the Martin Singers comprising a wide range of unaccompanied 16th century sacred and secular items, through to 20th century settings, spirituals and modern “fun” pieces. The programme will also include recorder and keyboard items and songs from the appropriately named cycle “Earth, Air and Rain” for baritone/piano. A full programme will follow soon.

Please consider helping to bring the skills of our health service professionals to support healthcare development in Ethiopia – and enjoying an evening of lovely music as well!

Further information may be obtained from Roger Martin (01291 627800), Mr Biku Ghosh (Nevill Hall Hospital, 01873 732439) or Prof Brian Duerden (01291 623310).
Shirenewton Local History Society

Our December meeting was held at St Peters Church, Newchurch on Sunday, 18th December.  We met before hand with the parishioners at their carol concert, which was such a good way to start the Christmas festivities.  Mrs Kath Whitington gave us an informative description of the architecture and history of the church and we were allowed to explore the building for ourselves, we are so lucky to live in an area where there are so many beautiful old buildings. Church members served cups of tea and mince pies afterwards and a very pleasant afternoon was enjoyed by our society.  Many thanks to everyone involved for their kind hospitality.

Our annual walk up to Grey Hill for the Winter solstice has taken place again this year.  We went up on the Wednesday after Christmas (a week late) rather than the Wednesday before Christmas, as we felt members have more time and energy post the festivities.  This seems to have been a success as 25 brave souls climbed on a clear frosty morning only to find a large black cloud on the horizon obstructing the sunrise, we only witnessed a rosy glow in the sky rather than the full sunburst, never mind there’s always another year!!  As compensation we quickly retired to the Woodland Tavern and enjoyed a hearty breakfast.  

Our new web site is being designed as we speak and should be online in the next couple of weeks, we hope that this will help us to keep in touch with our members.  Monthly resource days are organised for this year and members are welcome to drop into the Recreational Hall, Shirenewton and browse through our books, documents, photographs, census, parish records and maps at their leisure. Our secretary is busy organising our speakers for 2006, the January meeting will be in the form of a Quiz, which I know everyone enjoys.

Dates for your diary:

Tuesday, 31 January, Huntsman Hotel, 7.30. Quiz.

Tuesday,  28th February, Huntsman Hotel, 7.30. Wentwood Reservoir,  

                                                                                   speaker Peter Strong

Resource Days:

Held at Recreational Hall, Shirenewton 
	15th February
	Wednesday
	2.00 pm

	14th March
	Tuesday
	7.00 pm

	11th April
	Tuesday
	7.00 pm

	10th May
	Wednesday
	2.00 pm

	14th June
	Wednesday
	2.00 pm

	11th July
	Tuesday
	7.00 pm

	8th August
	Tuesday
	7.00 pm

	13th September
	Wednesday
	2.00 pm

	11th October
	Wednesday
	2.00 pm

	14th November
	Tuesday
	7.00 pm

	12th December
	Tuesday
	7.00 pm


St. Peter’s Newchurch
We would like to thank everyone who supported and came to our social evening at Earlswood Hall which raised in excess of £800.00 for our much needed funds.
Also our thanks to John who conducted our annual carol service and those who came , especially the History Society who have shown much interest in the history of the church and its unique stained glass window over the altar. Kath our Church Warden did a magnificent job in pointing out the various significant items of interest.
You may have noticed the scaffolding recently erected around the medieval tower. This was in order that a close inspection could be made of the tower. Unfortunately, it was found that major repair work is needed. The current estimate of the cost of the work required is likely to be in excess of £30,000. which is we fear totally beyond the capability of the small congregation that regularly support the church. We are faced with the fact that without this work being undertaken the church will close. It was felt the urgency of the matter should be made aware to everyone who has an interest in seeing it remains open. We intend to approach various organisations for grants, but we do need more help from the surrounding community if we are to survive.
 

We recently found out that our church was a landmark on "The Cistercian Way"  a long distance footpath and pilgrimage route around Wales which has recently been uncovered due to research supported by The University of Wales, Newport and others .
Do we want this building to disappear into a pile of rubble!!!!!. 
Earlswood Memorial Hall Curtains.

Earlswood Memorial Hall, this wonderful local amenity is getting on for sixty years old now. It was built with donations from the local community as a memorial hall for those who fought and died during the Second World War. The committee aim to maintain and improve these facilities to benefit those who live in and around the area.

Early last year SODS and Kids Ad Lib combined forces to provide new stage curtains, new curtain tracks and an improved ‘tab’ curtain system. 

Then, in September, Earlswood Hall Committee applied to the Lower Wye Area Committee ‘Local Projects’ Funding, which is financed by Monmouthshire County Council, for a grant to help us provide matching blue curtains for the windows.   And three weeks ago we heard that we had been successful in obtaining a very generous grant of £1,000, which will enable us to have new fully lined matching blue curtains. These are being made up by ‘Eclectic’, St Mary’s Street, Chepstow who are very kindly putting up the curtain rails free of charge.

The committee would like to take this opportunity to thank the following people:

· The Lower Wye Area Committee for their very generous grant which has enabled us to purchase these new curtains.

· ‘Eclectic’ St Mary’s Street, Chepstow for their help in making the curtains and for the free installation of the curtain rails.

· S.O.D.S for the new stage curtains

· Kids Ad Lib for the new front of house curtain track and the new tab curtain tracking system.

If you wish to hire the hall, please contact the ‘Booking Clerk Person’ 

· Glynis MacDonald on 641 818 
Earlswood Hall News

Hello readers, apologies for the lack of news in last months magazine, but we have some this month.

Firstly the dance held on the 29th of October was quite successful, everyone enjoyed themselves and were pleased with the band. The numbers were not as good as we would have liked to keep up the revenue we need for maintenance. We are though receiving some fairly regular income from various groups, for which the Committee are appreciative.

So please continue to support the various functions held at the Hall.

Secondly, the Remembrance Day Service was very well attended, especially when considering the number of services held locally. Our grateful thanks to John Walters for conducting the service, to Kath Whittington for playing the organ and to Mr. Ron Waters for laying the wreath on behalf of the Hall, thanks also to the ladies who laid on tea following the service.

Some dates to look forward to:- St. Peter’s – Newchurch have a dance at the end of November, and progress is well underway for the panto in January, with a Valentines Day Dance in February.

Here’s wishing you all a very happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.
John Spary



Mr. Richard Coates M.C.S.P., H.P.C. Reg.

Chartered Physiotherapist

Approved by major insurance companies

Tel: 01291 423101/07950 948734

www.chepstowphysio.com
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Fitness Page

New Full Page Ad.

Up the Critique without a Paddle
 

A critical look at local entertainment

by

Gay Abandon (Ms)
Christmas Eve at the Tredegar Arms

As has become tradition, Stu Dutton brought his trusty 11 string guitar along to the TA on Christmas Eve and soon had all the diners and drinkers singing along with carols and old 50s and 60s favourites.  He was ably assisted by the Smith-Haddon (von Trapp?) family.  What a start to the Christmas festivities!  Well done Stu!
New Year at the Huntsman

What a terrific evening!  Tony Bendall worked with Phil from the Huntsman to put on one of the best parties this village has seen in a long while.  The food, as usual was excellent and plentiful and Phil added an extra bar in the marquee. The entertainment was varied with Jack Castle rock guitarist and singer , Jane & Will Smith-Haddon, Sylvia Bendall and Chris Green getting everyone  singing along with old favourites and  the lovely Peter Burke keeping the party going well into the early hours of 2006 with his usual excellent disco.

Everyone entered into the party spirit, helped by the fact that most of the people there knew each other.  The few ‘strangers’ who were staying locally enjoyed themselves so much that some of them have started looking for houses in the area!
Tony reports that he is already getting requests for tickets for next year.

It was such a good night that the Annual Treasure Hunt on New Year’s day, organised but Neil Fuller and Rob Edwards saw several bleary-eyed groups staggering round the village looking for headache tablets and a hair of the dog rather than the usual holly with berries.  Some were too feeble to turn out at all!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Robin Hood and the Singing Nun - SODS Pantomime 2006

As usual SODS, under the direction of Mike Barnes, pulled out all the stops to give us an uproarious evening with Robin Hood and the Singing Nun (where did that title come from?)
As usual, Gareth Adams charmed all the girls as Robin Hood and Phillippa Broadribb was a feisty Maid Marian.  Tony Broadribb cast his false breasts aside to become a wickedly funny Sheriff of Nottingham, plagued by the indomitable Stu Dutton, playing his mother, in said falsies. Was that a Pakistani accent Stu?  Sylvia Bendall was typecast as the old slapper again but rose above the slur with dignity (in exchange for a song & dance with the lovely Gareth). The Singing Nun was Ann Nicholas belting out songs that could be heard in Devauden.

What with Jane Smith-Haddon & Glynis McDonald as the gormless Normans, Tom Rigby cross-dressing between King Richard and a hairy nun, and countless others who didn’t mind standing up and making idiots of themselves, we were treated to an evening of colour and fun.  The songs got everyone jigging in their seats and all went home with a smile on their face, singing the theme tune to Robin Hood (the old Richard Greene version). I’m sorry there isn’t room to mention everyone but a special mention must go to the children who did several front of curtain scenes during the evening and who were more professional than the all the rest of the cast put together.  Bravo kids! I should also compliment the set designers, the lighting crew and the rest of the stage crew who work so hard out of the limelight.  We had new band this year with a pair of Dicks on keyboards (Richard Kubiak & Richard Wadley), Chris Lovett played drums & James Leney dodged between stage and bass guitar.  Their skill and professionalism lifted the whole thing to a new dimension.

The highlight of the evening for me was Gerald Davies who, as Prince John, maintained an air of regal boredom with the whole thing and who managed to bring innuendo to the sentence ‘I haven’t had a roasting for ages?’ It’s all in the delivery daahling.

Well done again SODS!
Answers to the Application Form to Join the Outlaws

1
You must wear Lincoln green on all formal occasions

2
You must be able to play Happy Families ie. Much the Miller,  Parker the Lacky, Belinda the Countess, etc

3
Tights are obligatory

4 You must attend Blondels choir practice  every Maundy mass

5 You must be merry at all times

6
Once a week you must be the back end of donkey
7
You must be able to let off 20 arrows in under a minute.

8
The Sheriff’s mother will be collecting cream buns every Thursday, Friday and Saturday 

9
You will boo loudly in the presence of the Sheriff 

10
You will offer prince John a good roasting every time he visits the locality 

11
You will address all Norman Soldiers as Norman

12
When addressing Maid Marion, it is customary to ask a question
13
You are to kneel in the presence of a nun with a large  beard. 

14 No Inlaws allowed.

Well done! Now, you will be allowed to join the Merry Men too!

 
Cookery Corner

I’m sure I don’t need to remind you that Christmas is just around the corner. So, how about making a few presents – it’s far more fun than shopping!
Potted Cheese: -
Mix together 1lb. grated mature cheddar, 4 oz. unsalted butter, pinch of mace, 2 roughly chopped walnuts, 2 teaspoons of either English or Djion mustard, 4 teaspoons of Worcestershire sauce 3 tablespoons dry sharry, salt and pepper until it is all thoroughly mixed. Put in to a pot and cover with clarified butter and cling film.
I do not always add the clarified butter; it depends on how soon you wish to eat it. Also I may add some grated Stilton, use port instead of sherry, or replace the walnuts with dried fruits, such as apricots or for a really festive feel – delicious dried cranberries.
At Christmas, the children too want to take part in the cooking so here’s one for them.
Coconut Ice: -
Makes  3lb to be cut into 4 bars.

Preparation time 40 minutes pluse standing overnight

Storage time 1 month in an airtight container.

14 oz. condensed milk


18 oz. icing sugar

12 oz. desiccated coconut

few drops of food colouring

4 long strands of liquorice.
1. Mix together the condensed milk and the icing sugar in a bowl using a wooden spoon, stir in the desiccated coconut; the mixture will be very stiff.

2. Line the base of a 20cm (8”) square tin with greaseproof paper and dust with icing sugar. Using your fingers, press half of the mixture into the tin.
3. Add a few drops of ping colouring to the remaining mixture, knead well and price on top of the white ice in the tin.
4. Leave to set overnight, cut into 4 strips and tie each with a length of liquorice.
Over-wrap with cling film or cellophane. 






Once again our thanks to Caroline Davies
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	 Need an Electrician

	Friendly and professional service

By qualified local tradesmen with over

Twenty years experience.

For anything from an extra socket to a full rewire phone 

Mark Baldwin Electrical 
641296 or 07791 771691 (mobile)

Fully Insured


Job Wanted   !!!!!

Want to go on holiday but don’t know who will feed the cat?  Away for the weekend but who will let the dog out? Want someone to water the plants or look after the goldfish?

Well then, I am the person to ring. Alistair Bounds on 641 818 or contact my mum Glynis MacDonald who will tell me. I am 16 years old and am willing to do a variety of jobs for a sensible fee. I can provide reference from happy customers.

Gardening Corner

It seems only yesterday that I wrote the Christmas gardening page, but here we are mid January already and another gardening year fast approaching.  Not that we have been sitting down with our feet up here at Barn Farm over the holiday period, but there is always time to reflect on the year just gone and begin making plans for the year just started.  I always reflect on the highs and lows and try to look at where things went wrong and what can be done to make sure that the same mistakes aren’t made again.  The biggest error as you may remember was putting bird netting on the fruit cage and this will now be replaced with rabbit netting in the hope of keeping the squirrels away.  This still may not be strong enough as many of you that feed birds will be able to testify, but it might slow them down enough to make them think twice!  Apart from this there was nothing else that I need put right other than continue improving some of the earlier areas that we planted, getting rid of those plants that don’t seem to do too well on our free draining soil and replace them with other varieties that have stood the test of time.  As usual we have ordered quite an amount of new plant material, either in the form of bare rooted plants from Holland, or seed.  So needless to say we will have to try these out to see how they perform!

As has become tradition, Ernie Jones has provided me with the rainfall figures for last year which always make interesting reading.  We have lived in this area for 24 years now and Ernie has previously confirmed my suspicions that the amount of rain that we get on average these days is far in excess of what we used to get when we first moved.  Having come from West Wales previously, believe you me the difference was very noticeable.  It seemed that in Carmarthenshire we received some sort of rainfall every day of the year and often it was that damp, low mist that soaks you through without realising.  The rainfall in that time has in fact almost doubled, although having said that, last year was one of the driest overall for some time.  In fact it was the second driest out of the last ten years, only being beaten by 2003.  We actually received in total 926 mm. for the year compared to an average of about 1300 mm.  The amount of rainfall throughout the year was fairly evenly spread, although those that attended the Chepstow show last year might not agree with that statement when something like 40 mm. fell in what seemed like a couple of hours!  The two most noticeable months were February and October, where there was a complete change around of fortunes.  Known by many as “fill dyke” month February, often our wettest, turned out to be one of the driest for years with only 31 mm. of rain during the 28 days, so no filling up of ground water reservoirs that year.  October, often one of the drier months, was the wettest month of the year with 188 mm. so just under a quarter of the year’s rainfall!  In fact if we had received the “normal” rainfall, last year would have turned out to be one of the driest for a long time.  So many thanks Ernie.

So what have we been up to in the garden?  Well at long last I did get around to completing the hedge cutting around the entire garden.  However I decided to give one stretch in particular a “good going over”.  Our bottom hedge as I call it has been about 4,5 metres high (15 feet) and has always been a struggle to cut it, especially on our neighbour’s side as his field is at least another metre lower than our ground.  It comprises mainly of the old field boundary species, so hazel, thorn, dog rose and a little holly.  Until I set light to it a number of years ago (purely by accident I hasten to add!) it had always been quite thick, but not so recently.  As a result you couldn’t rest a ladder against it any sense to cut it.  I decided therefore that I’m getting too old to struggle with these things any more so down most of it had to come!  I have left one section up by the greenhouses as the original height because this is the direction that the wind mainly affects us from.  The hedge is now much more manageable at about 1.5 metres so that was a good job done.  I had a nice, satisfying bonfire as well, which is always nice to have on a cold winters’ day.  One of the other bonus’ is that there is now another area of ground that I can plant up as previously the strip alongside the hedge was far too shady and dry for anything to particularly thrive in.  I will plant up with species that still like some shade, but it is no longer like dust so gives me quite a lot to go for.

In the fruit garden I have also managed to complete the pruning tasks and got all the new raspberry canes tied in ready to the wires for this years’ harvest.  I need to sort the strawberry plants out but it has been a little too wet to dig these out yet.  They are new plants, but have spread quite a bit and so I have decided to find them a new home in the raised bed area.  One lot will be planted outside, whilst the others will go into the tunnel, in the same beds as the newly planted apricots and peach trees.  Hopefully this will provide us with lovely early strawberries that will have so much more flavour than these solid ones that are brought in from abroad.

Talking of the tunnel, the cover on this has now seen better days and will be replaced in the spring.  The door frames have almost completely rotted away now so this will be one of the first jobs to sort out over the next few weeks.  The tunnel is big enough that you can drive a compact tractor inside, but over the years’ I have altered it inside so that there are a number of raised beds and some standing areas for newly potted plant stock.  As I no longer need the tractor to have entry I am going to take the opportunity to completely alter the door arrangement and have just one that I can walk in and out of, and another large one where the top section can fold down, to let air through.  Good airflow is one of the most critical things with these poly-tunnels’, otherwise you encourage all manner of diseases, especially mildew and damping off.  The tunnel frames that I have were purchased from my “big” brother many years ago and were then over 7 metres (23 feet) wide and 36 metres long (120 feet).  They then needed huge fans in the centre to circulate the air otherwise it was like a tropical jungle in the middle. Ones the door frames have been fabricated they will be concreted in and bolted to the tunnel frame.  It will then be case of waiting for a still sunny day so that the cover can be placed over the top.  This will allow it to warm up which then means that it can be stretched tight over the frame.  This is the essential part of any such operation as the tighter the cover the longer it will last and the more effective it will be.  Hopefully the cats will keep off it then as well, although no doubt they will still run up and down it as soon as it is on!  Loads of little pinholes all over it where they climb up with their claws will no doubt show testimony to that.  One of the prices that you have to pay for mouse control!

Elsewhere in the garden it is too wet and cold to do much on the ground itself.  Instead I’m catching up on a few odd jobs.  I started building a new pathway at the very bottom of the garden last year but didn’t get very far with it.  I have recently bought some more timber and this has been treated with preservative.  This forms the outside edge to the path and will then be filled in with wood chips, three loads of which have deposited on our drive by our friendly tree surgeon.  These form a nice surface on which to walk and soon weather down looking much more pleasing after a few weeks.  I’m also considering whether to build some frames to go over this path on which to grow different varieties of clematis.

The time is now right to begin work in the two greenhouses.  The larger one already has quite a few plants over-wintering and we need to pick over these to remove old and rotting leaves in order to prevent disease spreading.  The under gardener has been busy potting on some rooted cuttings that have been in the hot bench for a number of weeks and these will hopefully start to grow well as the day length begins to increase.  As they grow they will be used for stock plants, providing further cuttings in the spring.  In the small greenhouse, the one we use for propagating, the hot bench will be turned back on again and the task of seed sowing will begin all over again.  First to go in will be many of the perennial flower species that we have purchased as these will grow in lower temperatures and by starting early, many will be flowering before the end of this season.  Next month will be the start for the vegetable garden seeds, especially things such as lettuce, tomatoes, peppers and cucumbers.  Certainly the last three require as long a growing season as possible when not being given extra heat.  We stopped heating the larger greenhouse many years ago when we decided to pull out of growing plants for hanging baskets.  At one time we grew and filled up to 500 baskets a season.  This was an awful lot of work as you can imagine!

Once the weather does begin to dry up one of the first jobs to be done will be to tidy up the raised beds.  They are just too wet at present.  Any weed growth will be removed and the soil will be turned over to loosen it up a bit.  As much manure as possible will then be spread on the surface and left for a few weeks before that in turn will be turned in.  The only beds that won’t get this treatment are those where I intend to put the root crops such as carrots and parsnips, as the fresh manure will make the roots fork.  In these areas I will simply spread some blood, fish and bonemeal as a good source of organic fertiliser.  I have ordered some new asparagus plants for March delivery.  I did order and plant some a season ago but for some reason most died!  So the fingers will be crossed this time round as the plants aren’t cheap.  Hopefully come Easter the soil will then be just right to begin sowing the early vegetable varieties, especially carrots and radish, along with planting out the lettuce that will be sown in pots this week.  Still must get on with the chores, so happy gardening until next month.  Steve Hunt.
So until the next time we meet, happy gardening.  Steve Hunt.


Some Dates for your Diary

31st Jan.
Local History  Society – The Huntsman – 7.30 p.m. 
2nd Feb   
Whist Drive Recreation Hall 7.30 p.m.
6th Feb

Community Council – Recreation Hall
28th Feb 

Local History  Society The Huntsman – 7.30 p.m. 
2nd March 
Whist Drive Recreation Hall 7.30 p.m.
10th March
Chepstow Male Voice Choir Concert – St. Thomas A Becket Church Shirenewton 7.30 

17th March
Martin Singers & Friends Concert – St Mary’s Abergavenny

26th March
Mothering Sunday

1st April.
Chepstow Choral Society Concert – St Mary’s Chepstow

To advertise in the Parish magazine rates are:

½ page for the year 10 issues, £25.

Small block advert – 4-5 lines: - 10 issues £5.00

Local charity adverts for one off events no charge.


Readers and Sides-persons Rota for February 2006 
Date

Service



reader


Sides person

5th February
4th Sunday before Lent
             Sunday Club with Rector



9.45 a.m. FAMILY SERVICE with Eucharist

12th February
3rd Sunday before Lent

Andrew Baker             

Andrew Baker 



9.45 a.m.  Holy Eucharist                     Mike Pierce
                
Mike Pierce

19th February
2nd Sunday before Lent

Mike Barnes
                
Mike Barnes



9.45 a.m. Holy Eucharist

Cynthia Smith
                
Cynthia Smith

26th February
Sunday next before Lent

Jean Jones
                 
Jean Jones



9.45 a.m. Holy Eucharist

Peter Jones


Peter Jones

5th March

1st Sunday of Lent







9.45 a.m. FAMILY SERVICE

     

Newchurch Every Sunday at 2.30 p.m.



Please send notes, discs or emails for the magazine to Bob O’Keefe, 15 Newton Manor, Shirenewton, (641686) or email to bobandwenche @aol.com by Saturday 18th February for inclusion in the March Magazine. Note: There is no Magazine in January.
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Mary Vittle


  B.Sc.  D.Pod M MchS








STATE    REGISTERED CHIROPODIST








Home Visits		         	Tel. Chepstow  624458




















Chepstow Physiotherapy Clinic


Specialists in Musculoskeletal and Sports Injuries

















Why not try Reflexology!


Reflexology is a therapeutic and relaxing treatment using gentle pressure over the feet.





A full session lasts approximately 1 hour and provides treatment for specific health problems such as migraine, stress, back-pain and arthritis, followed by a relaxing massage with essential oils or a soothing foot lotion.





For more information contact


Annabel Hancock MRxS�Clinical Reflexologist


01291 650309
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